Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Stanley Consultants, Inc.
The Department of Transportation announces a public officials and agencies kick-off meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: October 20, 2011, 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

PLACE: The Peter and Julie Cummings Library, 2550 S.W. Mathenson Avenue, Palm City, Florida 34990

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This PUBLIC OFFICIALS AND AGENCIES KICK-OFF MEETING is being conducted to present preliminary project information and obtain public comment for the I-95 Project Development and Environment Study (PD&E) being conducted from South of SW High Meadow Avenue to North of Becker Road in northern Martin County and southern St. Lucie County, Florida. The proposed improvements consist of North and South bound travel lane expansion and interchange improvements within the study area. The project corridor is approximately 12 miles in length and is located in northern Martin and southern St. Lucie Counties, Florida (Financial Project Identification Number 422681-1-22-01, ETDM Number 13063, Federal Aid Projects Number 0952-145-I).

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Julio Delgado, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309 or email: julio.delgado@dot.state.fl.us.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, sex, religion, disability or family status.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Julio Delgado at (954)777-4390, Toll Free: 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4390 or by email: julio.delgado@dot.state.fl.us. Any persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact: Julio Delgado seven (7) days before the workshop. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Julio Delgado, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4390, Toll Free: 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4390 or by email: julio.delgado@dot.state.fl.us.or by visiting the project website: http://www.I95martinnorth.com.
